
 
 

200 West Washington Street, 3rd Floor • Phoenix, Arizona 85003 • 602-261-8817 

May 16, 2023 
 
 
 
Larry Lazarus 
Lazarus & Silvyn, P.C. 
206 East Virginia Avenue 
Phoenix, Arizona 85004-1110 
 
RE: 2ND MINOR AMENDMENT OF THE MCDOWELL HOTEL PUD (Z-43-20-4) 
 
Dear Mr. Lazarus, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated March 16, 2023, requesting a minor amendment to the 
McDowell Hotel Planned Unit Development. Your request included revisions to Section 
C of the development Standards Table to reduce the minimum parking requirement 
from 0.65 to 0.5 spaces per hotel room to allow for additional site amenities and 
landscaping. 
 
Section 671.E of the City of Phoenix Zoning Ordinance includes provisions to allow for 
major and minor amendments to Planned Unit Developments. The amendment will be 
deemed minor if the Planning and Development Director determines the amendment 
does not meet the criteria established for major amendments. The Planning and 
Development Director has the authority to administratively approve the minor 
amendment. After review of your minor amendment request and discussion with staff, I 
have determined that a minor amendment is appropriate as stipulated below. 
 
This minor amendment shall be approved, subject to the following: 

 
1) An updated Development Narrative for the McDowell Hotel PUD reflecting the 

changes approved through this request shall be submitted to the Planning and 
Development Department within 30 days of approval of this request. The updated 
Development Narrative shall be consistent with the Development Narrative dated 
January 20, 2022, as modified by the following stipulations: 
 
a. Page 1, Cover Sheet: Modify the submittal dates as follows:  

• 1st Minor Amendment: January 20, 2022 
• 2nd Minor Amendment: May 16, 2023 

 
b. Page 15, 1307 Parking Standards: Update to 0.50 spaces per room.    

 
Should you have any questions, please contact the Encanto Village Planner, John 
Roanhorse, at john.roanhorse@phoenix.gov or (602) 261-8817.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joshua Bednarek 
Planning and Development Director 
 
c: Z-43-20-4 
 
Attachments: 
Minor Amendment Request Letter dated March 16, 2023 
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